
INFORMATION FOR OLD SURREY & BURSTOW TETRATHLON 1ST/2ND MARCH 2025 

Catering information: 

The café at Felbridge Showground will be open for bacon rolls, cheesy chips, tea, coffee etc. Cards or cash 
accepted. 

There will be a pop-up café in the Pavillion at Copthorne Prep School serving hot dogs, soup, sausage rolls, 
cakes, tea, coffee etc. This is CASH ONLY so please bring cash. There is a cash machine at the nearby Shell 
Garage  

Ride numbers: 

Ride numbers need to be printed out at home and you will need to bring number bibs. 

Spurs/whips: 

The new Spurs and whip rules will be enforced. 

Beanbags: 

Beanbag throwing will take place on Saturday afternoon at Felbridge upstairs in the Clubhouse from 12.30 – 
2pm. 

Tack shop:  

The Stirrups Equestrian Tack Shop will be open at Felbridge Showground for anything you may have forgotten or 
find you need! 

Welcome Gazebo at copthorne: 

There will be a welcome gazebo at Copthorne Prep school where you can get information on the layout of the 
site and collect your run numbers. Prizegiving will take place at the gazebo. 

Copthorne facilities: 

We must all take care of the lovely facilities at Copthorne. The grass playing fields and grass areas are all out of 
bounds. Dirty trainers will not be allowed in the sports hall or on the astropitch. All shoes must be removed in 
the lobby area of the swimming pool. Please put all rubbish in bins or take it home with you. 

Dogs are NOT allowed at Copthorne Prep School. Dogs must be kept on short leads at Felbridge. 

Shoot: 

Mobile ‘phones must be on silent and any children running around or making a noise will be asked to leave the 
sports hall. 

Run: 

The run will be held on the astro hockey pitch as the playing fields are too wet. Clean astro trainers or flat soled 
trainers must be worn. No running spikes, football boots or trainers with blades. No muddy footwear. 

Adhesive run numbers will be provided and can be collected from the Gazebo at Copthorne Prep School. 

Swim: 

Only one poolside supporter is allowed per child at the end of each swim lane. Parents enter through fire exit 
door at far end of pool. Children only through main door. 

Children wishing to dive in must have proof of their Swim England Dive Awards to show at the swim. 

There are boys and girls changing rooms in the swimming pool building. 


